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Forest School Fun 

Year 1 thoroughly enjoyed their 

forest school sessions this week. 

The children loved exploring our 

environmental garden and 

particularly enjoyed making and 

eating a s’more! 
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Headteacher’s Letter 

Dear Parents,  

I hope you’ve all had a lovely week and are looking forward to a restful weekend. It’s been one of 

those slightly unusual weeks for me, as I’ve spent a lot of time out of school attending a variety of 

training courses and information sessions. While it’s always a bit of a juggle to be away, I do enjoy 

the chance to reflect, learn and bring back new thinking to share with the staff team – and, most 

importantly, to help enrich the learning experiences of our children. 

One session that really stood out to me focused on recent research into the effects of screen time 

on children’s brains. The study looked at the impact of blue light exposure and showed that as 

little as two hours a day on a screen – whether that’s a phone, tablet or laptop – is enough for the 

brain to begin developing addictive patterns. Even more striking was the finding that children 

who are withdrawn from regular screen use can begin to display symptoms very similar to ADHD, 

including restlessness, difficulty focusing, and irritability. It was a powerful reminder that 

although technology plays an important role in our lives, especially in learning and 

communication, it’s vital that we help children develop healthy habits and routines around 

screens. Here in school, we work hard to ensure that screen use is purposeful, limited and always 

balanced with physical activity, creativity and social interaction – and we encourage the same 

kind of approach at home, too. 

Back in school, it’s been another busy and exciting week, and I want to take a moment to 

celebrate some of the wonderful things happening in our community. Firstly, a heartfelt thank 

you to Mrs Daniell, who has been working with all the children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

over the past eight weeks, delivering high-quality swimming lessons. Her patience, 

encouragement and expertise have helped the children make brilliant progress in both their 

water confidence and safety skills, and we’re incredibly grateful for the positive impact she’s had. 

I’d also like to say a big thank you to our amazing PTA for organising such a successful Summer 

Fair last Saturday. It was a fantastic event, full of fun and community spirit, and it was lovely to 

see so many families enjoying themselves. These events take a great deal of time and effort to 

organise, and we are truly appreciative of the team’s commitment and energy. The money raised 

goes directly back into supporting our children and enriching school life – so thank you to 

everyone who came along and supported. 

Following the fair, many of our Year 4 pupils headed over to the church for their brass concert – 

and what a brilliant performance they gave! It’s not easy to stand up and perform in front of an 

audience, but the children rose to the occasion beautifully, sharing everything they’ve learned 

with confidence and enthusiasm. It was a lovely end to a busy day, and a real celebration of their 

musical progress. 

Looking ahead to next week, we’re all very excited for our Year 6 pupils as they set off on their 

residential trip. This is always such a special experience – a chance to build independence, try 

new things, and make lasting memories with friends before they move on to secondary school. 

We hope they have a fantastic time and really squeeze every bit of fun and learning out of their 

final few weeks with us. These last days of primary school are precious, and we’re here to support 

and celebrate them every step of the way. 
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 Finally, a quick reminder to all families about morning drop-offs. If your child attends Breakfast 

Club, please remember that drop-off should be no earlier than 7.45am. For all other pupils, 

school gates open at 8.30am. We ask that children are not left before this time, as there are no 

staff on site to supervise them. We want to ensure that all children are safe and properly 

welcomed into school each day, so thank you for your support in helping us manage this. 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend – hopefully with a little sunshine, some screen-free time, 

and plenty of opportunities to relax and enjoy time together. 

Gavin Dutton 

Headteacher 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

• Parents with children attending the residential next week - please remember to send any 

medication and dosage details to the office on Monday morning. 

• Trips & Activities - please pay any outstanding contributions by Monday 7th July please. 

• Breakfast Club & Treetops accounts must be brought up to date by Monday 7th July. Any 

extra sessions booked must be paid for at the time of booking. 

• Childcare voucher payments are suspended from 11th July. Please do not send payments by 

childcare vouchers after this date until further notice . 

We can currently only accept the 

following donations 

• white polo shirts (in good condition) 

• PE shorts 

• blazers 



4 

SUMMER TERM DATES 

Mon 7 - Fri 11 Jul  Y6 Marchants Hill Residential 

Tue 8 Jul after school Charity Lemonade & Biscuit Stall 

Thu 10 Jul 16:00-17:30 Y3/4 (selected pupils) Tri-Golf @ St Dunstan’s 

Tue 15 Jul 08:45 EYFS/KS1 Awards Assembly 

Wed 16 Jul 08:45 KS2 Awards Assembly 

Wed 17 Jul  Reception Mini Beast Ball 

Thu 17 Jul 09:00 Leavers’ Service @ CoGS 

Fri 18 Jul 12:00 Last Day of Summer Term 

Term Dates … Next Year 

(2025/26) 

Tuesday 2nd & Wednesday 3rd September INSET DAYS 

Thursday 4th September Term starts for children 

Friday 24th October INSET DAY 

Monday 27th - Friday 31st October HALF TERM 

Friday 19th December Term ends at 12:00 

Monday 5th January First day of term 

Wednesday 28th January INSET DAY 

Monday 16th - Friday 20th February HALF TERM 

Friday 27th March Term ends  at 12:00 

Monday 13th April First day of term 

Monday 4th May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 25th - Friday 29th May HALF TERM 

Monday 29th June INSET DAY 

Friday 17th July Term ends at 12:00 

Term Dates … The Year 

After  (2026/27) 

Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd September INSET DAYS 

Thursday 3rd September Term starts for children 

Friday 16th October INSET DAY 

Monday 19th - Friday 30th October HALF TERM 

Friday 18th December Term ends 

Monday 4th January First day of term 

Monday 15th - Friday 19th February HALF TERM 

Wednesday 24th March Term ends 

Thursday 25th March INSET DAY 

Monday 12th April First day of term 

Monday 3rd May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June HALF TERM 

Monday 28th June INSET DAY 

Friday 23rd July Term ends  
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